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Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 14th March 2025 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It’s lovely to see some sunshine at last, which means we can make more use of the field for 
outdoor activities! 

This week, we had the pleasure of welcoming our Sports for Champions athlete, Kelly Way. 
She delivered an inspirational assembly, sharing her journey of both successes and setbacks, 
encouraging our children to persevere and stay motivated. The children also took part in  
exciting fitness circuits, showing great enthusiasm and determination. After the administration 
fee, the profit was £1300, which means the Federation received almost £800 and Kelly  
receiving £520. This is amazing and we thank all parents and children who supported this 
event. This money will go into our fundraising pot, which subsidises trips and residentials.  

Our top fundraisers:  

 Rory (Yr5)  

 Hollie and Charlotte (Yr4)  

 Alfred (Yr3)  

 Willow (Yr2) 

 Ava (Yr1)  

 Luna (Yr1)  

These children received a £5 amazon voucher from school. Thank you to Mr Walter for  
organising this event once again a huge thank you to all who supported it. We also enjoyed 
welcoming children from Kings Nympton for a fun and engaging visit, strengthening our school 
community ties. 

A polite reminder to sign up for our Mother’s Day Cream Tea, taking on Friday 28th March. 
(See page 3) This much-loved event is a special opportunity for children to enjoy a lovely  
afternoon with their mums, grandmas, or special family member. There will be a selection of 
delicious homemade scones with jam and cream, and of course plenty of tea for the adults and 
a biscuit for all the children. 

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore. Executive Headteacher 

A note from the Head 
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DIARY DATES 
W/C 17TH MARCH 2025 

NEW 

Daily Deadlines 

 Lunch Deadline 8.00am on the same day. 

 All Sorts Deadline 8.30am on the same day. 

 Early Birds Deadline 3.00pm the day before. 

Please continue to email admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk to make any 

amendments for the above. 

Monday 17th March 

 Playground Gate opens at 8.45am and will shut promptly at 8.55am 

so that children are in class ready to start their learning at 9.00am 

3.30pm Children released to their parents/carers—Owls and  

Year 1 via the side gate near the main reception entrance, everyone else 

from the main playground gate. 

 PE kit today: Year 3, Year 5 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Craft Club with Mrs Stapley 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Djembe Drum Club with Miss McLean 

Tuesday 18th March 

 Year 6 Future Musicians—Chulmleigh Community Collage 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 2, Year 4, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Fine Art Club with Emmylou 

Wednesday 19th March 
 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 4 

 ORDER DEADLINE—Mother’s Day Cream Tea 

Thursday 20th March 

 Year 1 Exmoor Zoo Educational Trip 

 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 2, Year 3, Year 6 

 12.00pm-12.30pm Year 3 & Year 4 Running Club  

 3.30pm-4.30pm Year 5 & Year 6 Running Club 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Multi Sports Club Year 1 to Year 6  

 PAYMENT DEADLINE—Owls, Rosemoor Educational Visit 

Friday 21st March  PE kit today: Year 5 

Emails sent this week: Owls Phonics, Garening at Lunchtime Yr 6, Reminder—Skern Lodge Residential SOE3 Form,  
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MOTHERS DAY CREAM TEA 
FRIDAY 28TH MARCH 2025 
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EASTER EVENTS & COMPETITION 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 

 
This week in the nursery, we have continued exploring the classic tale of 'Jack and the 
Beanstalk' through a variety of engaging activities that blend storytelling, creativity, and 
hands-on learning.  

The children have created their own castles using different shapes and materials and in the 
garden we have been seeing how far we can throw the beanbags along the beanstalk!  

The deadline for Nursery Summer Session Forms is Monday 17th March 2025 

Just a reminder- make sure all clothes, drinks bottles and packed lunches are  
labelled. Thank you!  

Below is a song we have been singing this week.  

Have a wonderful weekend. The Nursery Team  

Beanstalk Growing Tall (Farmers in his den )  

Beanstalk growing tall, Beanstalk growing tall. 

Swishy, swashy, swishy, swashy, 

Beanstalk growing tall. 

Reaching to the clouds, Reaching to the clouds. 

Growing taller, growing taller, 

Reaching to the clouds. 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

  

  

  

  

   

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

In Owls Class this week the children have continued with the theme of plants and growing 

and have avidly been watching their beanstalks grow. They learnt about seed dispersal on 

Tuesday and had fun making their own ‘seed spinners,' investigating how far they could send 

their seeds in the breeze!  

As part of our RE sequence, they enjoyed listening to the story of Dan the donkey’s journey 

to Jerusalem.   

In drawing club this week it has been animation week. The children thoroughly enjoyed  

sharing in some of The Pink Panther’s mischievous activities, using this as a theme for their 

own stories.  Our vocabulary this week has been: reveal, splodge, clumsy, active, comical, 

oblivious and furious.   

In maths, we have continued to focus on the number 10 this week, looking at numbers within 

10, and thinking about how we can compose 10 in different ways.   

We said a very sad goodbye to Grace and Ezra this week who are embarking on their new 

adventures abroad. We will miss you very much but look forward to hearing all about your 

new life in your new country.   

We will be having a focus on tricky words as part of our phonics next week so any chance 

you get to practise those this weekend would really help. Have a lovely weekend Owls   
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

Year 2—Mr Slocombe 

Well done Year 2 on another great week!  

Monday saw us visit QE in Crediton for dance workshops with Mr Gillon and Y9-11 sports  

ambassadors. We had a great time working alongside our Year 1 peers and learnt some new 

moves!  

Yesterday, we enjoyed the visit from Kirsty Way, taking part in activities with her. Thank you 

to Mr Walter for organising this for us.  

Meanwhile, English has involved writing our own 'Stuck!' story. We have had some brilliant 

ideas from objects getting stuck in all sorts of places!  

In maths, we have learnt about unit and non-unit fractions, consolidating our understanding of 

numerator and denominator whilst doing so.  

Science saw us learning about the life cycle of plants, with some brilliant diagrams and  

explanations.  

Today, we said farewell to Elijah, we wish him all the best for the move and will miss his  

presence in our class!  

Have a lovely weekend and see you all on Monday!  

On Monday this week, Year One had a great time at QE taking part in a dance workshop.  

In Curious Quests we have been reading Julia Donaldson’s The Snail and the Whale. We 
have been in character, thinking about what the snail might say in various parts of the story. 
We have drawn a map of the snail’s journey and sent a postcard home to the other snails!  

In Maths we completed our learning on place value to 50. We are now working on length and 
height which will include lots of fun practical activities.  

Yesterday we had a visit from Kirsty Way and she put us through some vigorous physical  
exercises!  

Next week we are looking forward to our trip to Exmoor Zoo and keeping our fingers crossed 
for some good weather.  

Year 1— Mrs Keast  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Another great week has passed in year 3.  

This week they have done some excellent research and learning about Kents Cavern, its  

formation, its creation and its use over the millennia.  

They have also been working very hard to write their chronological reports in the style of The 

Great Fire of London.  

In maths we continue to work with fractions, and hope to finish them next week.  

We have continued to develop our core values and have been working on underpinning 

them in everything we do.   

Year 3— Mrs Rowcliffe & Mrs Manning 

Year 4—Mr Walter 

Firstly, well done to all of Year 4 for their fantastic engagement towards our Sports for  
Champions event yesterday. There were lots of smiles and amazing questions about the  
journey our athlete Kirsty Way had been on.  
 
In English, our writing has been focussed on including prepositions to describe certain animals 
in paragraphs whilst also using apostrophes for contractions and possession.  
 
In maths, we have been adding and subtracting fractions. Challenging ourselves by doing this 
with a whole number.  
 
Our history learning explored the similarities and differences between holidays in the 20th  
century and today. Whereas in science we investigated the differences between size, pitch 
and volume. 
 
Finally, it was lovely to get on the field in our cricket sequence to further develop our cricket 
skills in a game format, gaining understanding of when to run and stop. 
 
Enjoy your weekend!  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

An exciting week in Year 5! In Maths we have been finding the perimeter and area of  

different shapes and have been challenging ourselves to find the area of compound shapes. 

In English, we have continued our sequence using our book Cloud Busting and have been 

writing our own poems in the pattern of the book. We created our own BIG MISTAKE!  

poems. The children thought about a mistake that they had made and created a poem 

around that mistake. We have also been focusing on recapping events from the book and 

the children have created their own newspaper report about the "diary disaster."  

In History, we have been learning about what made the Vikings successful in their invasion 

and have created our own information booklet detailing their tactics, inventions and  

resourcefulness'.  

In PE, we have continued our sequences on cricket and badminton, the children have  

enjoyed focusing on different skills of the games and applying these into game situations. On 

Thursday the children really enjoyed Kirsty Way coming in and sharing her knowledge and 

skills with the children.   

Have a great weekend Year 5.   

Year 5— Mr Saltearn 

Year 6—Miss McLean 

Year six have put a lot of effort into their music lessons this week, learning to play a range of 
instruments ready for our Future Musicians event next week. On Thursday, the children  
enjoyed listening to our inspirational visitor and they challenged themselves to complete their 
sponsored circuits. 

In English, we have looked at the four sentence types and apostrophe uses this week and 
have put them into practice when writing an argument between characters as well as a set of 
instructions. 

In maths we have come to the end of the sequence on shape. The children have enjoyed 
this sequence of learning and the challenges of working mathematically with geometry. Our 
next sequence will be a statistics focus, learning about graphs, pie charts and finding the 
mean. 

In history this week, the children wrote some fantastic diary entries from the perspective of 
an everyday person in the Shang Dynasty. They collected some research from the time  
period before writing a factually accurate piece of work. In science, the looked at the  
adaptations of animals and finally in PSHE today looked at money, thinking particularly about 
savings accounts and interest. 

Have a wonderful weekend! 
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CHILDREN’S WRITING COMPETITION 
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AUTUMN/WINTER MENU 
4TH NOVEMBER 2024 - 4TH APRIL 2025 

You can order lunch till 8am on the same day. 

KS1 children are all entitled to free school meals. 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
  

Reporting Absences 

To report your child absent please do so by telephoning the school  

and choosing Option 1 to leave a message on the absence line.  

You can also report an absence through the Gateway app.  
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for Winkleigh Primary 

School, which entitles your child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

• Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

• Income support 

• Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

• Income-related employment and support allowance 

• Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

• Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

